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WQUE 

Quarterly Issues/Programs List  
WQUE provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 
that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 
determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 
calendar quarter were:  

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 
treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

ISSUE PROGRAM 
/ TITLE DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE/TIME DURATION 

How 
Stereotypes 
can Affect 
Black Children 
/ How Civic 
Cipher Came to 
Be 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

In the first half of 
today's episode, we 
discuss the profound 
implications that 
stereotypes can have on 
BIPOC children and how 
they can shape their view 
of the world growing up. 
We use personal stories to 
explain how we often learn 
our place in the world 
based on prejudices and 
racism. In the second part 
of the show, we tell the 
origin story of Civic 
Cipher and explain why we 
believe the show is 
important in the current 
social and political 
climate in the U.S. Our 
Way Black History Fact 
details the origin story 
of the Urban League. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

10/01/2022 
05:57 AM 050:00 

The Importance 
of Local 
Government 
with Harry 
Curtin 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we are 
joined by city council 
candidate for Phoenix's 
district 6 Harry Curtin. 
We spend the first half of 
the show discussing the 
importance of local 
government and citizen 
engagement. We also 
examine the scope of work 
at different levels of 
local government. In the 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward, H. 
Curtin 

10/08/2022 
06:01 AM 050:00 



second half of the show, 
we discuss some of Harry 
Curtin's policies and 
ideas that will work in 
Phoenix and around the 
country. We provide an 
important examination of 
policing and what the 
future of policing might 
look like. Our Way Black 
History Fact is dedicated 
to Benjamin Banneker. Our 
Ebony Excellence is 
dedicated to Irin Daniels 
who directed the film The 
Unhitch King in theaters 
now. Consideration for 
today's show was provided 
by Let's Keep Growing hair 
care products 
(www.letskeepgrowing.com), 
Major Threads menswear 
(www.MajorThreads.com), 
and Hip Hop Weekly 
Magazine 
(www.hiphopweekly.com). 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

When Police 
Shoot and Kill 
Innocent White 
People / How 
Corrupt Can 
One Police 
Department Be? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we spend 
the first half discussing 
a couple of recent high-
profile police shootings 
where the victim was White 
and not guilty of any 
crime. Erik Cantu was shot 
while eating in his car 
and Christian Glass was 
shot after calling police 
to help him get his 
vehicle out of a ditch. In 
the second half of the 
show, we discuss the 
police department in 
Kansas city and some of 
the corrupt things that 
have caused them to make 
the news under different 
headlines in recent 
months. Consideration for 
today's show was provided 
by Major Threads menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 
Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

10/15/2022 
06:00 AM 050:00 



Do We Really 
Listen to 
Black Women? / 
LA City 
Council Turns 
Racist 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we spend 
the first half discussing 
a distressing and 
upsetting example of the 
consequences of failing to 
listen to Black women. We 
turn to a friend of the 
show and another Black 
media outlet called The 
Kansas City Defender for 
the story they broke 
nationally regarding 
missing Black women. In 
the second half of the 
show, we discuss the city 
council meeting in Los 
Angeles that turned racist 
seeing Hispanic officials 
laughing and making racist 
remarks toward Black 
people and the Black 
community. Consideration 
for today's show was 
provided by Major Threads 
menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 
Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

10/22/2022 
05:58 AM 050:00 

Do We Really 
Listen to 
Black Women? / 
LA City 
Council Turns 
Racist 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we spend 
the first half discussing 
a distressing and 
upsetting example of the 
consequences of failing to 
listen to Black women. We 
turn to a friend of the 
show and another Black 
media outlet called The 
Kansas City Defender for 
the story they broke 
nationally regarding 
missing Black women. In 
the second half of the 
show, we discuss the city 
council meeting in Los 
Angeles that turned racist 
seeing Hispanic officials 
laughing and making racist 
remarks toward Black 
people and the Black 
community. Consideration 
for today's show was 
provided by Major Threads 
menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

10/22/2022 
05:58 AM 050:00 



Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

How Important 
is Voting in 
Midterm 
Elections? / 
What is Voter 
Suppression? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we are 
joined by Dr. Camilla 
Westenberg on behalf of 
the NAACP discussing 
midterm elections, their 
importance, and what 
outcomes they shape. She 
shares a story of the 
importance of voting 
according to her elders, 
and also discusses what is 
at stake for this midterm 
election. In the second 
half of the show, we 
discuss voter suppression 
initiatives across the 
country. We discuss ways 
to identify and combat 
these actions that seek to 
weaken the voting power of 
the historically 
disenfranchised. 
Consideration for today's 
show was provided by Major 
Threads menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 
Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward, Dr. 
C. 
Westenberg 

10/29/2022 
05:59 AM 050:00 

How Important 
is Voting in 
Midterm 
Elections? / 
What is Voter 
Suppression? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we are 
joined by Dr. Camilla 
Westenberg on behalf of 
the NAACP discussing 
midterm elections, their 
importance, and what 
outcomes they shape. She 
shares a story of the 
importance of voting 
according to her elders, 
and also discusses what is 
at stake for this midterm 
election. In the second 
half of the show, we 
discuss voter suppression 
initiatives across the 
country. We discuss ways 
to identify and combat 
these actions that seek to 
weaken the voting power of 
the historically 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward, Dr. 
C. 
Westenberg 

11/05/2022 
05:59 AM 050:00 



disenfranchised. 
Consideration for today's 
show was provided by Major 
Threads menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 
Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

Civic Cipher 
Sits Down With 
Big Boy and 
Isaac Hayes 
III 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we adopt 
a slightly different 
format. We share the audio 
from an interview with 
LA's Big Boy...for those 
who have noticed, we had a 
busy couple of weeks. It 
all started with this 
conversation, and we hope 
you enjoy it and gain some 
additional insight into 
who we are and what we are 
trying to do with this 
platform! In the second 
half of the show, we talk 
about social media and 
Black culture with Fanbase 
creator Isaac Hayes III. 
This conversation gives 
insight into why control 
of our narratives is so 
important and what options 
we have for owning our 
platforms. Consideration 
for today's show was 
provided by Major Threads 
menswear 
www.MajorThreads.com, and 
Hip Hop Weekly Magazine 
www.hiphopweekly.com 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward, Big 
Boy, I. 
Hayes III 

11/12/2022 
06:00 AM 050:00 

Jarrett Hobbs 
Beaten in Jail 
by Officers / 
The Political 
Climate After 
the Midterms 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

On today's show, we talk 
about the viral video of a 
Black man named Jarrett 
Hobbs being beaten in a 
jail cell. We break down 
the facts surrounding the 
police violence as we know 
them so far and try to 
provide a glimpse into how 
the criminal justice 
system interacts with 
Black bodies. In the 
second half of the show, 
we talk about our current 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

11/19/2022 
05:58 AM 050:00 



political climate after 
the midterm elections. We 
discuss the divide we are 
witnessing in this country 
and offer some ideas on 
what to do about it. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

Why American 
Slavery was 
Unique in the 
World / The 
Willie Lynch 
Letter 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 
[03] 

Today's episode is a Way 
Black History 
Episode...lol! We discuss 
the uniqueness of American 
slavery and contrast it 
with slavery around the 
world. This conversation 
allows us to more directly 
deal with the implications 
and legacy of slavery in 
the United States. We 
spend the second half of 
the show familiarizing you 
with some key takeaways 
from the Willie Lynch 
letter which we often 
refer to on the show. This 
gives insight into the 
ripple effects of the 
chattel slavery system 
from the United States. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

11/26/2022 
05:58 AM 050:00 

Black White 
Supremacists / 
Forgiveness in 
Black Circles 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

Today's episode starts off 
with our discussion on 
Black White supremacists. 
There are folks who are 
Black who go well beyond 
the conservative 
label...and they can be 
dangerous and confusing to 
the masses. We discuss 
some of the more prominent 
names and identify common 
characteristics with this 
type of individual. The 
second half of the show is 
dedicated to discussing 
mental health and more 
specifically, forgiveness. 
We use the recent 
interview Will Smith had 
with Trevor Noah to 
approach the subject of 
conflict resolution and 
identify the value in 
seeking and granting 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

12/03/2022 
05:52 AM 050:00 



forgiveness. Hosts: Ramses 
Ja and Q. Ward. 

How is This 
Guy Running 
for President 
Again? / Why 
is CRT so 
Scary to 
Conservatives? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 
[05] 

Today's episode begins 
with us going through the 
many things that have made 
headlines in the past year 
regarding the former 
president and how none of 
it seems to significantly 
quell the enthusiasm 
behind his movement. While 
we appreciate that some 
right-wing leaders have 
finally decided to 
acknowledge his toxicity, 
it is simply too little 
and too late. Furthermore, 
it seems to have had no 
impact on his actual 
voting base. The second 
half of the program deals 
with one elected 
official's plan to remove 
American History 
(rebranded as CRT by 
conservatives) from 
classrooms. We discuss his 
(Tom Horne) delusions and 
fears with respect to the 
traditional teaching of 
American history and give 
insight into how one might 
approach an individual who 
feels this way. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

12/10/2022 
05:58 AM 050:00 

How is This 
Guy Running 
for President 
Again? / Why 
is CRT so 
Scary to 
Conservatives? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

Today's episode begins 
with us going through the 
many things that have made 
headlines in the past year 
regarding the former 
president and how none of 
it seems to significantly 
quell the enthusiasm 
behind his movement. While 
we appreciate that some 
right-wing leaders have 
finally decided to 
acknowledge his toxicity, 
it is simply too little 
and too late. Furthermore, 
it seems to have had no 
impact on his actual 
voting base. The second 
half of the program deals 
with one elected 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

12/17/2022 
06:00 AM 050:00 



official's plan to remove 
American History 
(rebranded as CRT by 
conservatives) from 
classrooms. We discuss his 
(Tom Horne) delusions and 
fears with respect to the 
traditional teaching of 
American history and give 
insight into how one might 
approach an individual who 
feels this way. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

Officers 
Finally 
Charged in the 
Case of Ronald 
Greene / Black 
Student 
Arrested for 
Not 
Apologizing to 
White 
Professor 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

Today's episode begins 
with us discussing the 
death of Ronald Greene—the 
49-year-old who was killed 
by police 3 years ago. We 
discuss the delay in 
releasing the footage and 
the further delay in 
having charges filed. We 
also break down his arrest 
and the brutality of the 
officers involved. The 
second half of the program 
deals with the 
weaponization of police, 
how the presence of 
officers affects non-
criminal issues, and how 
Black women often suffer 
the most under the current 
law enforcement system. 
Our Way Black History Fact 
is dedicated to Lunsford 
Richardson…the pharmacist 
behind Vicks VapoRub. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

12/24/2022 
05:59 AM 050:00 

The Year in 
Review 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

Today’s episode sees us 
reviewing the major topics 
we have discussed this 
year on Civic Cipher. Some 
of the subjects we revisit 
for the first half include 
an episode from January 
where we ask Why Black 
People vote Democrat, as 
well as the Will Smith and 
Chris Rock Oscars slap 
from April, and a topic 
from May where we ask the 
question, Do Police Make 
Us Safer? The second half 

R. Ja, Q. 
Ward 

12/31/2022 
05:59 AM 050:00 



we review episodes from 
the latter part of 2022 
including a discussion 
about Uvalde, Reparations, 
Midterm elections, and 
voter suppression. We also 
spotlight the Bank Black 
initiative. Hosts: Ramses 
Ja and Q. Ward. 

Section II  
NETWORK (and/or SYNDICATED) PROGRAMMING  

Section II lists the network-provided (and/or syndicated) programming that 
the station broadcast during the preceding calendar quarter that addresses 
community issues.  

ISSUE  PROGRAM / TITLE DESCRIPTION  DATE/TIME  DURATION  
(Insert network and/or syndicator-provided programs lists here.) 

Section III  
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 
during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 000:32 1 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 B&Y Cancer 

Luncheon 9-29-22 000:29 1 

 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 Forestival 11-12-
22 000:29 2 

 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 KEEP LA BEAUTIFUL 000:32 1 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 Toys for Tots 

Donation Box S 000:31 3 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA2-30 KEEP LA BEAUTIFUL 000:30 1 
BLACK CENSUS PROJECT BLACK CENSUS PROJECT 000:24 12 
BLOOD DONATION Blood Center Of SE LA 000:30 32 
BREAST CANCER RESEARCH 
FOUNDA BREAST CANCER RESEARCH FOUNDA 000:30 18 

CANCER B & Y FOUNDATION 000:29 6 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT BLACK CENSUS PROJECT 000:22 14 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT HISPANIC START 000:30 6 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT NATIONAL FAITH & BLUE WEEKEND 000:30 6 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT Partnership Promo Inventory 000:29 1 
MILITARY AND VETERANS HOME BASE 000:30 15 
PROJECT YELLOW LIGHT PROJECT YELLOW LIGHT 000:29 12 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:29 22 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:29 9 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:29 81 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:29 50 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:30 98 



PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:30 29 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:30 13 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:31 113 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:31 10 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:31 9 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:32 11 
PSA Local Promo Inventory 000:32 31 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:32 61 

 


